

EUROPEAN COMMISSION

Office of the President Ms Ursula von der Leyen

Director of Coordination and Administration

Brussels, 31 May 2024 Ares (2024) 3640335

Dear Professor Dastoli,

President von der Leyen would like to thank you for your letter regarding the adoption of an appeal, by the European Movements of France and Italy, concerning Hungary's upcoming Presidency of the Council of the European Union.

We have taken note of the content of your letter with attention and have shared it with the competent Members of the College and services here at the European Commission.

In particular, your letter has been transmitted to the Executive Vice-President responsible for the European Green Deal, Interinstitutional Relations and Foresight, Mr Maroš Šefčovič, who, with his team, is looking into the points contained in your letter and will respond to you as soon as possible.

Thank you in advance for your considerate understanding.

Yours sincerely,

[e-signed] Jivka Petkova

Professor Pier Virgilio Dastoli President European Movement - Italy

E-mail: segreteria@movimentoeuropeo.it

Commission européenne/Europese Commissie, 1049 Bruxelles/Brussel, BELGIQUE/BELGIË - Tel. +32 22991111 Office: BERL 13/125 - Tel. direct line +32 229-55266